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March 10, 2023 

Honorable Michael R. Turner 
U.S. House of Representatives 
2802 Rayburn HOB 
Washington, D.C. 20515 

Dear Representative Turner: 

Community Health Centers of Greater Dayton (CHCGD) is planning to build a new 
community health center at 630 E. Dixie Dr., West Carrollton, Ohio 45449. This 
new stand-alone 11,700 square foot building will provide convenient access to 
care for patients located in West Carrollton, Miamisburg, and the surrounding 
communities. This new West Carrollton Health Center will replace the CHCGD 
Alex Central Health Center in Miamisburg which is located in a strip mall approx. 
2.7 miles away and increase access to comprehensive primary care services for 
low-income community members who reside in the new zip code, 45449 and the 
current zip code, 45342.  

Community Health Centers of Greater Dayton (CHCGD) purchased a 1.4-acre 
vacant lot at 630 E. Dixie Dr. in August 2022. The design of the new facility has 
been finalized and reviewed by key members of the city of West Carrollton. They 
are very complimentary of the project and feel it fits well with their River District 
being planned for the area. 

We are estimating that the total project will cost approximately $3.7 million. 
CHCGD has received $697,000 in ARPA Capital funding from HRSA and $250,000 
from Montgomery County. We are in discussions with the Dayton Port Authority 
on some financing options. We also believe there is an additional opportunity to 
secure more funding from Montgomery County. However even if all of these 
sources of funds are secured, we will still have a gap. Therefore, we respectfully 
request $1.1 million to complete the financing needed to move the project 
forward.  

Respectfully, 

Gregory Hopkins 
Gregory Hopkins 

Executive Director 






	CHCGD LOS Letter_3.10.23
	LOS CHCGD Montgomery County letter 3.10.2023
	LOS2 West Carrollton for CHCGD PDAC Req

